
SALEM WATER DEPARTMENT
53 STANTON HILL ROAD, PoBox 575 SALEM, NY 12865 

Phone and Fax 854-9712 --- Email salemwaterdept@gmail.com 

April 10th Wednesday 7pm

• There are 315 meters in service.
• Regular upkeep and maintenance was performed.
• We are working on a water issue at business. They will be replacing there 
meter and transmitter to see if we can get a better read on usage and also 
they are going to put in a flush line to see if that would help with there issue 
(Ir and Mn) / this was done.
• Did 1st quarter Ir and Mn test. 
• On 3/23 a car hit the fire hydrant near school (#37). I have talked to there 
ins company and will be fixing it soon. It looks like the hydrant will need to 
be replaced. Mark Rogers will help in the fixing of it. We will bill 
Progressive Ins the cost of fixing. Just the cost of a fire hydrant alone is 
around $3000. I talked with there insurance company, I got contact info and 
also the case number. I was able to get a quote to fix it of around $10,000.   
• Eye wash and Fire Extinguishers checks have been done. 
• We did our monthly water sample required by the D.O.H. MET the 
bacteriological requirements for a public water supply as set forth in subpart 
5-1.5 of the State Sanitary Code under Public Heath Law 225.  
• All fire hydrants are in service except hydrant #37.  
• I did my 1st quarter Ir and Mg testing. 
• I will be doing welling cleaning on well number 1 and 2 soon we hope.
• I would like to thank everyone that cleans around the fire hydrants this 
winter.
• I did a monthly meter read.
• Travis and I are going to the water school in Saratoga in the middle of 
April. This is a good way to get needed education (CEU) - got info needed 
going to go to operators day ($60) each for day (signed up).
• I got my renewal of my water operators certificate. This is something 
needed to do every 3 years to keep up to date. I am good for the next 3years.
                  

Thank You,

Eric Rogers
Class C Water Plant Operator




